

City of New Bedford

IN COMMITTEE

April 28, 2022

The Honorable City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on Public Safety & Neighborhoods at a Meeting held on Thursday, April 21, 2022, considered a WRITTEN MOTION, Council President Lopes, requesting, that the New Bedford Traffic Commission and the New Bedford Police Department begin evaluating the possibility of establishing Red Light Cameras in the City of New Bedford if the Massachusetts Legislature approves the Governor's measure allowing red light cameras in the Commonwealth. (To be Referred to the Committee on Public Safety and Neighborhoods.) (Ref'd 05/11/2021)

On motion by Councillor Morad and seconded by Councillor Carney, the Committee VOTED: To recommend that the City Council take "No Further Action" on the WRITTEN MOTION, Council President Lopes, requesting, that the New Bedford Traffic Commission and the New Bedford Police Department begin evaluating the possibility of establishing Red Light Cameras in the City of New Bedford if the Massachusetts Legislature approves the Governor's measure allowing red light cameras in the Commonwealth. This motion passed on a voice vote.

IN COMMITTEE ON PUBLIC SAFETY &

NEIGHBORHOODS

Councillor Brian K. Gomes, Chairman

BKG/at



CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

CITY COUNCIL

May 11, 2021

WRITTEN MOTION

Requesting, that the New Bedford Traffic Commission and the New Bedford Police Department begin evaluating the possibility of establishing Red Light Cameras in the City of New Bedford if the Massachusetts Legislature approves the Governor's measure allowing red light cameras in the Commonwealth. (To be Referred to the Committee on Public Safety and Neighborhoods.)

Joseph P. Lopes, City Council President